
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brothers, 
 
Please join us at our next Council Business Meeting. We moved it to Tuesday, Jan. 
8th.  The rosary starts at 7:00 and our Business meeting starts at 7:30. Please come 
and find out from our Program Director, Bill Driscoll, of our many upcoming 
events. Our worthy Warden, Jim is back in town, so stay for the good food and  
social after the meeting.  
 
Brother Bill Driscoll will update us on our recent Monastery Fudge Sale report. I 
hear it went very well this year for the Monastery. I had people at Bingo wanting to 
order more Peach Fudge. Sorry, we sold out.  
 
Our Council Christmas Party went very well and was a big success this year. I want 
to thank all of you who attended and the many that helped make it happen. I would 
like to thank, Mary and Dean Trantow who really added their Party Planning ideas 
to make it a success. Thanks to all who helped tend the bar. 
 
A big thanks to Brother Steve Berrigan!  Steve not only bartended, but stayed 
around until closing and helped pack up all the leftover beverages. In the rain, we 
managed to load everything into Steve Strong’s Suburban.  Many thanks to Steve 
Strong and family for providing us with an excellent 2018 activity, membership, and 
Awards video. It was amazing! 
 
The Crèche Assembly and set up went well this year. We had invited the Scouts to 
help with the Brothers this year. We appreciate the extra help and muscle.  We will 
need help with the take down after the holidays. 
 
Brother Bryan Kler will be reaching out for a few  
volunteers to help with the Basketball Free 
Throw competition on Jan. 13, 9:00 AM- 1:00 PM. 
 
Bingo-Bingo-Bingo, we are back on our regular 
schedule, the 4th Thursday of each month. Our 
next Bingo is Jan. 24th. We had a surprising great 
crowd at the December Bingo. It was another 
great night for all. 
 
Despite the bad and rainy weather we had some 
great numbers show up. Volunteers can show up at 
4:00, 5:00 or 6:00 PM. Bingo starts at 7:30. Please 
come by and bring your family or neighbors for 
fun evening. 

                                        (continued) 
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Our council kc11402.org web site handles electronic payment of council dues. You go to that web 
site, choose “Pay Dues”, and you are connected to the PayPal system. You, of course, must have 
an active independent PayPal account already set up that is directed either to your check book or 
a credit card for debit purposes. 
 
You may then pay your dues online for $41.50 (which includes a $1.50 electronic processing fee) 
by using your PayPal account to debit either a stated credit card or an amount directly out of 
your chosen checking account just like a debit card does.. Your personal PayPal account must be 
set up independently. There is a new second line choice that allows you to set up automatic 
$41.50 PayPal payments for 5  years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your normal 2018 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or send a 
$40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our Financial Secretary, Ralph O’Connor, at 
390  17th St., NW, Unit 5069, Atlanta, GA  30363. His email is ralph390@comcast.net. 
 
If a member is less than 26 years old on December 31, 2016, annual dues are only $20. If you are 
a designated “Honorary” member (65 years old and a Knight for 25 consecutive years), your 
dues are  only $10.  Priests, deacons, or members of a religious order pay no dues. Anyone who 
has been a Knight for 50 unbroken years likewise pays no dues. This year the Order has decided 
that Seminarians who join the Knights pay no dues as well. 
 
These above rules are for Council 11402 dues only. Watters Assembly dues of $30 are separate. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues are assessed each January 1st.  

Grand Knight Report (continued) 
Pro-Life Adoration is Jan. 21, 22 of each month. Please consider signing up for one hour in our 
Mary, the Queen of the Knight’s Chapel. We will have a sign-up sheet at the business meeting. 
You may contact John Gannon, johnjgannon@comcast.net. 
 
Fathers for Good Seminar meets the 1st and 3rd Sunday in the Parish Library at 7:00 AM. 
 
Heads up for our Fish Fry Season! We have begun planning and we will be updating at the 
next few meetings, before the Lenten Season. 
 
Brothers, I am reaching out to the Council for your help. Our Financial Secretary, Ralph 
O’Connor is ending his term as Financial Sec. as of March. I would like for you to consider 
stepping up and getting more involved with the Council.  
 
Ralph has done an excellent job with membership, dues and communication with State and 
Supreme information that keeps up dated. He is willing to train and spend time with our next 
Fin. Sec. I have spoken to a few of our members and their wives. Please consider this request. I 
will be glad to meet with you and discuss further.  
 
Please give me call: Cell 404-697-2548 or home 770-246-9897.   Happy New Year! 
 
VIVAT JESUS,  

Brother Woody Jones 

2018 Dues are Now Due (that’s why they call them “Dues”) 

mailto:johnjgannon@comcast.net
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Mike Feeney– Knight of the Month 
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Desserts With Santa December 8th 
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On Saturday, December 8th, our Council  celebrated our 25th annual “DESSERTS 
WITH SANTA” Party in the Activities Building (GYM). 
 
We had all the usual favorite activities: Balloon Man, Face Painting, Multiple Craft 
Areas, excellent Picture Taking areas, and lots of goodies to eat and drink… and of 
course a chance to get a picture with SANTA. About 200 Santa photos were taken. 
We are proud to sponsor this event and enjoy seeing the happiness of the children 
AND adults. 
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Desserts With Santa (cont.) 
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 Council Christmas Party December 8  

  

After winter conditions canceled our 2017 Desserts With Santa and 2017 
Council Christmas Party, a little rain didn’t stop us this year. Everything went 
smoothly as the pictures will attest. We had packed halls for both events this 
year and lots of good fun and food, The lights never flickered, and we even 
received our Star Council Award from District Deputy John Knight. 
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Grand Knight Woody Jones, District Deputy John Knight, Past Grand Knight Pat Fahey, and 
Chancellor Wulf Lindenau are pictured in the presentation of the Star Council Award to Past 
Grand Knight Pat Fahey. We are definitely running out of wall space in our Knight Hall. 

Everyone likes to get into a picture with the Mayor. Shown are Dave Mason, Ron Collins,  
Dunwoody Mayor Denis Shortal, and Gert Kampfer. 
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 Council Christmas Party (cont.)  

  

 
We tried to get Wulf Lindenau to wear all 
his medals, but many of them were on his 
other suit. 
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Handsomest Couple Award went to Bryan Kler and 
wife Brandi. They were last year’s Family of the 
Year. 
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Bernie/Florence Marino Wed 60 Years! 
Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad presents the Marinos with their certificate for 60 
years of marriage at the Christmas Party. Our council continues to be blessed by 
the longevity of our member marriages. Make the Marinos your lifelong examples. 
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Jack/Jean DeVeer Wed 50+ Years! 
At the December 8th Council Christmas Party, we belatedly presented Jack and Jean DeVeer 
with their 50th wedding anniversary certificate to their surprise. They had actually then been 
married for 52 years and we had missed their award. (We are still behind quite a few). At least 
they got to come up on the big stage before a full house for a great big hand. Blessings to them. 

16 9 
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Gray Plunkett is Knight of the Year 
 No one was more surprised than Sir Knight Gray Plunkett when his face appeared on the big screen. 
After two decades serving as a missionary to Benin, Africa translating the Bible, he was most  
deserving of our greatest honor. This humble and holy man makes us proud as a member of our 
Council and community. We honor him for his contributions to Christianity and humanity. 

10 
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Driscolls are Family of the Year 
As the certificate below explains, the Driscolls make this parish and council run smoothly. 
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Council Installs Parish Creche 
On Friday December 15th, a large team of council brothers and some scouts gathered to install 
the parish creche outside the church doors. This project is a surprisingly complex effort which 
includes trucking, electrical wiring, automatic timer setup, straw purchase, jigsaw component 
installation, and heavy lifting.  
 
Of course, the process must be reversed after the Feast of the Epiphany  January 6th (which is 
the official end of the “twelve days of Christmas”. Hint — we will need more volunteers. 
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Council Installs Parish Creche (cont.) 
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Council Helps Establish Ghana Church 
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Georgia 
Bulletin 
 
Nov. 22, 
2018 

Our All Saints Council was instrumental in establishing the Immaculate Conception Catholic 
Church in Enchi, Ghana  according to this article from the Georgia Bulletin Newspaper.  
 
Council Sir Knights, Deacon Rick Medina, Father Anthony Eshun, Father Dan Rogaczewski, and 
Monsignor Hugh Marren teamed with the Dr. Billy Haynes Family to help fund the $430,000 cost 
of the structure. Bishop Simon Assamoah, a frequent visitor to All Saints Parish from Ghana, was 
also a crucial player in the project as bishop of the diocese. 
 
The parish took up a Sunday collection to help fund the building. 
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Watters Org Honors Heritage Girls 
Our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly Organization honored the St. Andrew Parish  
Heritage Girls Group (or rather they honored the Sir Knights) at the last meeting.  
The girls dropped by to sing several Christmas carols to thank the knights for the $500 
donation given them to decorate veterans graves on Veterans Day. It was a great fun 
and photo op for all concerned. Youth outreach is a prime Order objective. 
 
The Heritage Girl Group at St. Andrew Parish is an alternative organization to the Girl 
Scouts and specializes in doing patriotic events (such as veteran grave decoration). 
This fits hand in glove with the patriotic fourth degree principles of the Sir Knights. 
 
The Watters Assembly helps fund this group every year and thus get sung to every  
year as well. 

15 
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1st Degree—Tues Jan. 29th— 7:30 PM  All Saints McGivney Hall 
                      Candidates should arrive by 6:45 PM for orientation. Coat and tie for photos. 
3rd Degree—Saturday Jan. 26th– Woodstock GA– Call Bill Wheeler at 678-234-1667. 
2nd Degree—Tues Feb. 26th— 7:30 PM  All Saints McGivney Hall 
                      Candidates should arrive by 6:45 PM for orientation. Coat and tie for photos. 
4th Degree—Sat. Feb. 23rd at St. Monica Parish. Ceremony at 11 AM. Honor guard requested. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022  lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 

December Parish Bingo— Much Better 
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Donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to various charities. 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

Donated $500 Gray Plunkett for his African Mission Trip. 

Donated $655 to Pennies for Heaven Conyers Monastery Fund. 

Donated $500 to Fr. Bill Hao Chinese Mission. 

Donated $300 to St. Jude Research Hospital Gala Fund. 

Donated $429.68 to BirthRight from baby bottle drive. 

Voted $250 to Pleasantdale Elementary School bookbag fund. 

Keith Kieffer requested and got $500 for SVDP Food Pantry. 

Proposed $1000 for school kids in Benin Africa.  

Sponsored $2,000 for Sri Lanka orphanage.  Parish charity. 

Sponsored $500 for Girl Scout Gold Award. 

Donated $150 for Habitat for Humanity worker T-shirts. 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 109 players on December 20th. This was up from 87 last month.. Our Bingo sales 
were $1,703, prizes of $900, for a net of $803 We also received $176 from food donations, 
$1262from drink donations, and $130 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales 
tax, state license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 39 players 
brought their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. Two Knight  
widows were in attendance and played gratis on the council.  Thank you all for this continuing 
success. We look forward to a January 24th Bingo not affected by holiday distractions. 
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Faith in Action Events 
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runfast@mindspring.com 
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Faith in Action Events 
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                               klerbry@gmail.com  or 770-457-5537. 
 
Bryan needs helpers to retrieve thrown balls and help 
keep score of baskets made. Simple duty and fun. 



  

 

January Birthdays  
David Nasser 1   

Jerry McManus 1   
Tim O’Grady 2   

Adel Abi Rached 2   
Chris Outlaw 3   
George Doyle 5   

Greg Bankston 5   
John Scott 6   

Jean Tchoumba 6   
Mark Chambers 7   

Bernie Santa Maria 8   
Rich Tomaszewski 8   

Larry Cullen 10   
Bill Toomey 10   

Paul Barranco 10   
Jack Higginbotham 12   
Charles Gernazian 13   

Fr. Bryan Small 13   
Aaron Stecker 13   

James Kinsman 13   
Edward Zieseniss 13   

Fred Quintans 14   
Kevin Ryan 14   
Tim Horner 14   
Mark Daniel 15   
Al Williams 15   

Bruce Malinoff 15   
Mike Outlaw 16   

Ted Tada 16   
Lee Cullom 17   

Joe De Martino 18   
Nick O’Kon 18   

Brenden O’Neil 18   
Frank Seco de Lucena 18   

Eric Maust 19   
Paul McNulty 19   

Ralph Mounzer 20   
Todd Nolley 20     

William Hooper 20   
Brian Wilson 21   
 Vincent Masi  22   
Larry Gross 23   
 Mitch Domit 24   

 Oscar Pereyra 25   
 Rich Regruto 27   
 Rick Rother 27   

 Paul LaFreniere 27   
  Chris Callison 27   

Chris Ferris   28     
Jim Gonzales   29     

  Earl Cole 29    
 Michael Tobia  29     

Bryan Kler   29     

Joe Liebsak 31   
Soren Ludwig 31   

    

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

     

      

      

      

      

       

       

      

          

       

        

       

       

       

       

       

      

11th Bennie & Bridget Mastrogiovanni 55 

16th Anthony & Dianne Jabaley 55 

19th Tim & Margy Lamb 55 

2nd Al & Margarita Bolet 54 

9th Fred & Shirley Dyer 54 

9th Ed & Carole Krise 54 

11th John & Doris Vander Wiele 50 
22nd David & Dede Emery 47 

22nd Chehade & Victoria Chihane 41 

7th John & Laura Stowell 35 

14th Dave & Kathleen Richardson 32 

30th Richard & Joann Regruto 30 

8th Cun Chun & Linda Wei 29 

28th Kevin & Sherry Flagg 29 

2nd Brian & Pam Hernandez 26 

17th John & Mackenzie Warren 21 

1st Scott & Kathleen Brown 1 

       

      

      

       

      

      

      

      

      

       

      

      

      

      

      

      

   Council Significant Dates  18 
January Wedding Anniversaries 

Date                                                           Years 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ daughter, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Lou Hlad candidate, Edward Gronczewski, operation 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Monsignor Kiernan’s friend, Marc Boudreaux 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
John Shepherd’s daughter, Amy Murphy 
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife, Carolyn 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia   Richard Kernan    Cary Kean              
 Jack Klapka        Nestor Montero   Mike Feeney    
 Wiley Maloof     Charles J. Wilson  Mike Smith       
  Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos 
  Ron Collins       Joe Cavallaro      Bill Driscoll       
  Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz           
  Frank Paolozzi     Jack Harte       Jack Curtin             
  Dave Jeanson     Joe Liebsack   John Pepitone                
  Harvey Moskowitz    William Torresala  
  Bob Mitchell    Eric Martin 
        
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks      Bryan St. Romain  
   Al Alberghini      Ted Davis   Bill Camden   
   Larry Cullen       Benny Mastrogiovanni     
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey       Nicholas  Le     
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao         Father Kevin Peek 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC    
Father Jack Knight 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
 

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix      Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Evelyn Wittman    Patti Travers Neil     By Hurt 
Helen O’Shea  Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles     
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz   Mary Schultz   Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor    Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie McGill 
Teresa Novac   Kathy Kerr Sisko 
  

Memento  
Languorem 
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Catherine was the daughter of 
Sir Knight Ernie Spencer. 
 
We ask prayers for Catherine, 
Ernie, and the family. 
 
Her funeral Mass will be held at 
St. Brigid Church on Tuesday 
January 8th at 11 AM. 

21 
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We lost council widow Ruth Del Guercio last month. She 
was the widow of deceased brother Donald J. Del Guercio 
who passed 7/1/2014. Please pray for her and the family. 
 
Sir Knight Ernie Spencer sadly informed us of the sudden 
death of his daughter Catherine, 60, on January 3rd. She 
was the Religious Education Coordinator at Holy Redeemer  
and seventh grade Religion teacher. Catherine was a valued 
part of our community and she brought all of us closer to 
God and to one another. She will be missed. Please pray for 
Catherine, Ernie, the family and the entire Holy Redeemer 
community as we deal with this unexpected loss.  

Sir Knights are  
remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

Memento Mori William R. Schlich         3/12/2015 Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009       

PGK Richard G. Sisko    9/24/2018 William D. O’Connor    1/19/2015 William G. Lehman      4/16/2009       

James W. (Jim)  McGill    7/4/2018 Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 Robert L. Morell           4/29/2008      

Richard T. Szyperski      4/27/2018 John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

Fr. Daniel  McCormick   4/19/2018 Bill  H. Giles                   8/05/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

James W. (Bill) O’Brien   4/2/2018 Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Thomas M. Scherrer     4/10/2007       

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006        

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Jerome E. Travers         7/29/2005       

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     

Les M. Washington         5/11/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Hal G. Eckard                   9/6/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

John F. Hansberry          6/21/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Thomas A. Templeton      5/1/2016 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek         3/14/2016 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Elias M. Mualem           3/27/2000 

Dennis M. Crean           11/01/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       Kenneth C. McIntosh  11/25/1998 

James W. Callison           4/03/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

 
“Ask not for whom the bell tolls. It tolls for thee.” 

 
John Donne 

77 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are 
shown in red. >> 
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If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
18 

KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 
w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

 Watters Assembly Web Site    (kc2688.com) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Woody Jones                 770-246-9897       j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net  
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy            678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-242-1234       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101        bobfiscella@kw.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com                             
Trustee Two-Year Term   Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee One-Year Term             Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753         gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Bill Driscoll                    678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362         bmalinoff@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Joe Kane                          678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Funeral/Choir                             Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     404-862-3317         jmytch@aol.com 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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 New MOQ 
Church  

Dedication 
Honor Guard 

January 
Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 
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7:30 PM 
Social 
Hall 

January 2019 

 
3rd Degree 
Woodstock 

New  
Years 
Day 

Solemnity 
of Mary 

Knight  
Homeless 

Shelter  
Volunteer  

Night 

 
Womens 
CRHP 

Free 
Throw 
Contest 

9AM-1PM 

 Roe v. Wade 
All Saints 

10:30 Mass 
Honor Guard 

 
Womens 
CRHP 

 
1st Degree 
McGivney 
7:30 PM 

All night in one-hour  
shifts– Knights Chapel 

Tear  
Down  
Parish  
Creche   
9 AM 


